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stock, to any person who has the sole
power to sell such stock, and to any
person who has the right to revoke the
trust at will or to replace the trustee
at will.

(ii) If a trustee has a familial, per-
sonal or extra-trust business relation-
ship to the grantor or the beneficiary,
the stock interests held in trust will be
deemed controlled by the grantor or
beneficiary, as appropriate.

(iii) If the primary purpose of a vot-
ing trust, or similar agreement, is to
separate voting power from beneficial
ownership of voting stock for the pur-
pose of shifting control of or the power
to control a concern in order that such
concern or another concern may meet
the Commission’s size standards, such
voting trust shall not be considered
valid for this purpose regardless of
whether it is or is not recognized with-
in the appropriate jurisdiction.

(7) Affiliation through common manage-
ment. Affiliation generally arises where
officers, directors, or key employees
serve as the majority or otherwise as
the controlling element of the board of
directors and/or the management of an-
other entity.

(8) Affiliation through common facili-
ties. Affiliation generally arises where
one concern shares office space and/or
employees and/or other facilities with
another concern, particularly where
such concerns are in the same or re-
lated industry or field of operations, or
where such concerns were formerly af-
filiated, and through these sharing ar-
rangements one concern has control, or
potential control, of the other concern.

(9) Affiliation through contractual rela-
tionships. Affiliation generally arises
where one concern is dependent upon
another concern for contracts and busi-
ness to such a degree that one concern
has control, or potential control, of the
other concern.

(10) Affiliation under joint venture ar-
rangements. (i) A joint venture for size
determination purposes is an associa-
tion of concerns and/or individuals,

with interests in any degree or propor-
tion, formed by contract, express or
implied, to engage in and carry out a
single, specific business venture for
joint profit for which purpose they
combine their efforts, property, money,
skill and knowledge, but not on a con-
tinuing or permanent basis for con-
ducting business generally. The deter-
mination whether an entity is a joint
venture is based upon the facts of the
business operation, regardless of how
the business operation may be des-
ignated by the parties involved. An
agreement to share profits/losses pro-
portionate to each party’s contribution
to the business operation is a signifi-
cant factor in determining whether the
business option is a joint venture.

(ii) The parties to a joint venture are
considered to be affiliated with each
other.

(11) Exclusion from affiliation coverage.
For purposes of this section, Indian
tribes or Alaska Regional or Village
Corporations organized pursuant to the
Alaska Native Claims Settlement Act
(43 U.S.C. 1601 et seq.), or entities owned
and controlled by such tribes or cor-
porations, are not considered affiliates
of an applicant (or licensee) that is
owned and controlled by such tribes,
corporations or entities, and that oth-
erwise complies with the requirements
of this section, except that gross reve-
nues derived from gaming activities
conducted by affiliated entities pursu-
ant to the Indian Gaming Regulatory
Act (25 U.S.C. 2701 et seq.) will be count-
ed in determining such applicant’s (or
licensee’s) compliance with the finan-
cial requirements of this section, un-
less such applicant establishes that it
will not receive a substantial unfair
competitive advantage because signifi-
cant legal constraints restrict the ap-
plicant’s ability to access such gross
revenues.

[63 FR 6106, Feb. 6, 1998; 63 FR 10781, Mar. 5,
1998]
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